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November 21, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
I am pleased to transmit the enclosed proposed budget supplemental appropriation Ordinance, which if enacted, would provide $129,000 of additional funding to Superior Court to fund two labor agreements enacted by the King County Council on November 20th: 
Ordinance 19017 approved and adopted the memorandum of agreement regarding total compensation negotiated by and between King County and Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Council 2, Local 2084-SC (Superior Court - Staff (Wages Only)) representing employees in King County Superior Court and establishing the effective date of the agreement. This agreement enables King County to continue to provide professional social work services to Juvenile Court Services’ clients and their families. The agreement covers seven employees in King County Superior Court. The appropriation associated with this agreement would add $103,000 to Superior Court budget.
Ordinance 19018 approved and adopted the memorandum of agreement regarding total compensation negotiated by and between King County and Washington State Council of County and City Employees, Council 2, Local 2084-SC (Superior Court - Family Court Operations; Court Appointed Special Advocates Specialists and Attorneys (CASA)) representing employees in King County Superior Court and establishing the effective date of the agreement. This agreement enables King County to continue to provide support of program managers in planning, organizing and directing the services of the Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASA) or Guardian ad Litem (GAL) programs. The appropriation associated with this agreement would add $26,000 to Superior Court’s budget.
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The enclosed proposed Ordinance advances the King County Strategic Plan by supporting a safe, fair, and accessible justice system, and improves the health and well-being of people in the community receiving these services.
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed Ordinance. This important legislation will help families involved with Juvenile Court Services continue to receive professional social work services and will help King County residents to continue to receive social work services from CASA Specialists and GAL Specialists in Superior Court.
If your staff have any questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.
I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations
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